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The regular meeting of the Maple Lake Township Board was called to order by Chairman Tom Neumann 
at 7:00 PM. 
 
Supervisor Tom Hackenmueller, Supervisor John Pederson, Clerk Esther Wenzel and Treasurer Judy 
Neumann were present. 
 
Minutes from the December 20th, 2022 regular board meeting and the special meeting minutes from 
December 20th, 2022 were read by Chairman Neumann. A motion was made by Hackenmueller, 
seconded by Pederson to accept the minutes as presented. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Checks 4446-4479 were presented to the Board for approval and payment. A motion was offered by 
Pederson, seconded by Hackenmueller to approve and pay the checks as presented. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Maintenance report- Busy pushing snow and ice. Also fixing maintenance equipment. It’s been a tough 
month for gravel roads. They have been working on trying to get the roads in as good as condition as 
they can.  
 
Paul and Vicki Michaelis have several concerns about a new driveway that is being put in on the end of 
Bishop Ave NW. The supervisor explained that the Johnsons can put a driveway in as long as they are 
following township and Wright County regulations. One of the Supervisors called the attorney and asked 
who is responsible for insulating the Michaelis septic line that goes under the road. The township is not 
responsible to fix their septic it is the property owners responsibly to fix it. 
 
Jeremy Jurmu (737 80th St, PID 210-100-252207) came before the board to get approval to splint his 15 
acres into two parcels. One 10 acre and the other 5 acres to access an additional 40-acre property. There 
was a motion made by Pederson, seconded by Hackenmueller to approve Jeremy Jurmu’s parcel to be 
split into two parcels, one 10 and the other 5 acres. Contingent on Tom Neumann confirming all the 
details with Wright County Planning and Zoning. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Dust Control and Gravel for 2023 were discussed by the board. The final decision will be made at the 
February meeting. 
 
The board discussed Mumford Recycling service and how they have not been picking up everyone’s 
recycling regularly. The board stated that hopefully it was just because of the roads and that Mumford 
will be better at picking up recycling. John Pederson said he would call and see if he could get a refund 
for the missed recycling pickups.  
 
There was a motion made by Pederson, seconded by Hackenmueller to pay out Tim Knott and Josh 
Knott’s Comp hours for 2022. Motion carried 3-0 
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There was a motion made by Pederson and seconded by Hackenmueller to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 
PM. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Attest, 
 
        
Esther Wenzel      Thomas Neumann 
Clerk, Maple Lake Township    Board Chairman, Maple Lake Township 


